
 
 
 
 
 
 

July ´21 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 
 I want to thank each and every one of you for your prayers for us. 
We are truly grateful to have your support behind us.  
 I try to keep my letters upbeat while being honest. We have had a 
series of difficulties here. Although we have seen the need for His 
protection more clearly, God has been good throughout it all. 
 The first Saturday of July, we went to the church to turn on the air 
conditioners and prepare for Sunday’s services. When we arrived, we 
found someone had broken into the church. Praise the Lord, no one was 
hurt, and the thief was not able to get past our inner gate. We do not 
believe anything was stolen. However, the front door and the inner gates 
were damaged significantly. We will have to replace the doors at about 
$4,000 to have them up to fire code.  
 About two weeks later, we had someone try to break into our cars 
and home in the middle of the night. I had just installed a camera and 
security system at our house, so he was scared away when the alarm 
sounded. Again, praise the Lord, we do not believe anything was stolen. 
 A week later, we found out someone had gotten our debit card 
information and was helping himself to our bank account. Our bank is in 
the process of restoring some money, but we are currently locked out of 
our main bank account. 
 With every trial comes a blessing. God has been good to us 
through our ministry. We have had a steady flow of visitors to our church. 
Our soulwinning ability is severely limited because of current restrictions, 
but people have been coming anyway. We had a Fourth of July Pie 
Celebration and had ten visitors with us. We had a very full church. 
 Restrictions have been eased somewhat, and we have been able 
to return to regular Sunday School and Sunday evening prayer services. 
 We were also blessed with a new battery for our car at no cost to 
us. The previous owner overpaid for a battery that was still under 
warranty, so we got a new battery and money back. 
 I do not want to sound like I am complaining in any way. GOD IS 
GOOD. We are blessed to be serving with you. We thank you again for 
your prayers and support. 
      In Christ, 
    Jerrod, Bernadette, and Jack Montgomery 
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